

## **WEATHER NOTE – April 14-15 teams**

We are watching the weather carefully and have been doing so for several days. There is no doubt that precipitation is moving east from the western US.

The Pacesetter tournament sites in Jamestown, Moorhead and Grand Rapids/Hibbing, however, are not forecast to receive much if anything in the way of rain or snow.

Paynesville, however, is still in the northern edge of the forecasted snow for Saturday. An hour north of Paynesville seems to be out of the projected snow range....so we will continue to watch it through tomorrow morning. In the mean time, we will also survey the Paynesville Saturday teams to check other options. Paynesville Saturday teams should look for an announcement by 1:00 p.m. tomorrow (Friday). Sunday seems to be free from snow in Paynesville.

All other sites - Jamestown, Moorhead and Grand Rapids/Hibbing - are expected to be free from weather concerns – at least at the moment. If the forecast changes in a negative way, we will contact teams directly and post a note on this site.